
 

 

 
Dear Pastors, partners, and friends in the ministry,  
  

February 2024 

Greetings!  We began the year where we 
finished 2023, in Honduras, visiting family and 
helping in the ministry. We also began planning for 
the year and started the next semester of the Our 
Generation Training Center (OGTC). 

It was a blessing to be in Honduras for the 
five-day youth camp and see many young people 
challenged to grow in the Lord and consider serving 

Him with their 
lives.  I was able to 
preach one of the 
sessions on 
Thursday night.  I 
enjoyed the 
opportunity and 
Joseph, my son-
in-law, did a great 

job interpreting for me.  As I mentioned in the last 
prayer letter God is using the Hodges ministry in 
Honduras.  There were close to 300 youth at the 
camp and it was an incredible time, with many great 
sessions, and some wholesome competitions. 

It was a very good trip and such a blessing to 
see our daughter Abbi, 
Joseph, and meet our 
grandson.  We were so 
grateful for the opportunities 
and time with our family.  It 
was very hard to leave and we 
miss them all very much, but 
we are truly thankful that 
they are serving our King.  
He is worthy and people need 
to know the hope of eternal life. 

The beginning of the year is always a great 
time for planning and preparing for the coming 
months.  We know that God is the one that provides 
the increase, but we sow and water, trusting Him to 
use us.  This year we will continue enlisting and 
educating the next generation of missionaries. It is a 
privilege to serve Jesus. 

On January 9th, the new semester started at 
the OGTC, and we have a 
great group of students.  
I am teaching the 
History of Missions and 
co-teaching Theology 2.  
It is a blessing as we 
explore the many men 
and women who paved 
the way for missions for our day.  It helps the 
students to learn what to do and what not to do.  As 
well, they see that many things are much better today, 
and some are not as easy. 

Please be praying about the China Goforth 
Tour coming up in June.  Maybe God would have you 
go?  If you are interested or know of someone who 
might be interested, please send to: 
https://visionforchina.org/goforth-china-
tour/goforthchinatour2024-inforequest 
 
Please note our new mailing address for all 
support/mail communications:  
 

Vision Baptist Missions 
P.O. Box 647 

Dawsonville, GA 30534 
 

Praises and Prayer Requests: 
• Praise God for all our supporters. 
• Praise the Lord for a new year. 
• Pray for the China Goforth Tour 
• Pray for more students (laborers) 
• Pray for us to have wisdom in our Enlist and 

Educate ministry. 
• Please pray for the seven YFTG this year 

 
Thank you for your partnership! 
 

Sincerely in Christ,  
Ty and Rebecca                          

Pepperdine 
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